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Welcome to our January 2021 issue of the District 202K Bulletin.
I hope everyone has had time to relax and enjoy some time with 
all your family over the Xmas and New Year period.

As we are now entering the last six months of the year, it is still 
very important that we stay all connected to our members. We 
are still seeing a lot of uncertainty around our movements and 
what the next level will look like, so ​this is an important time to 
continue showing​ the kindness and support that we showed in 
our previous 6 months.

I have been seeing, via Facebook and the bulletins, that many 
clubs have continued with the service projects over the summer 
period. This is great, however we do need to report all these service 
activities via MyLion to get the recognition of the activities and 
events that have taken place. We also must make sure of that all 
clubs are reporting their MMR reports on MyLCI even to record 
no membership change.

It has been a sad time, membership wise, for the District where we 
have seen two long standing clubs decided to close due to their 
low membership, Pt Chevalier and Kerikeri. On a positive note 
we have exciting things happening around membership, with the 
prospect of having a couple of new clubs chartered this second 
half of the Lions year.

I was fortunate just before Xmas I had the pleasure of inducting 7 
new members to the Pokeno and Districts Club Branch, they now 
have 20 members listed so they have the numbers to be Chartered. 
The response from these new members tells me why we are all Lions.

In great sadness, we have seen some very good Lions pass away 
over the last few weeks. Please, if there is anyone of our Lions 
family or their families have experienced health or grief issues 
do pass any information onto Olwyn Hill, our District Almoner, to 
send them a card with a kind word of support from myself.

It is great to see a few names have applied to the ALLI Institute 
being held in Nelson on April, this shows we have some excellent 
leaders coming through. This is a wonderful institute that not 
only gives the participants the training in leadership but is hugely 
beneficial towards personal development. I look forward to hearing 
from these participants of the learning they have received.

Marilyn and I will be attending all the remaining District Conventions and 
we will be away most February and March so we will be travelling 
all over the country to hear and be part of these conventions. It will 
be great to compare where our convention rates are against the others.

I would like to welcome and congratulate the appointment of our 
very own Dulip Madhasekara who has taken up the role of MD Social 
media replacing another 202K family member Karen McGinness.

Dulip is a member of the Lions Club of Lynfield – Blockhouse Bay.
Please do share any of your club’s photos or event information 
with Dulip for publication on the MD Facebook page – you do this 
by sending to his email mdsocialmedia@lionsclubs.org.nz.

I have also received a wonderful statement from our International 
President  Dr. Jung - Yul Choi:

“You and I share the belief that we have the power to make a 
better future for all people. Because Lions have a passion for 
what is possible. There may be challenges ahead of us, but 
there are opportunities too.

Let us continue to deliver hope to our communities. Let us continue 
to innovate and serve safely. Let us continue to keep our eyes 
and hearts open to new opportunities to make a difference every 
day in people’s lives. Together, we can build a better future for 
our families, communities, and the world we share.”

Regards,
Dr. Jung-Yul Choi
International President

“The kindness of one Lion can change a life, but the kindness 
of all Lions will change the world. Great teamwork leads to even 
greater success, and our leadership is the key to unlocking your 
greatest potential.

As Lions, we can accomplish so much on our own, but together 
when we are united in kindness and diversity, we can accomplish 
so much more.”

Brian McMillan 
202K District Governor
2020 - 2021 

Dear 202K Members,
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LIONS CLUB OF PAKURANGA PANMURE INC
NEW ZEALAND DISTRICT 202K

15 Nevada Avenue, Pakuranga Heights, Auckland 2010, New Zealand

60TH CHARTER ANNIVERSARY LUNCHEON INVITATION

Another important year in the history of the Lions Club of Pakuranga Panmure, it’s our

60TH BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION

We wish to extend an invitation to you and your partner to join with us in celebrating this 
event.  It would be a pleasure to have past and present members, members from other 

Clubs, past and present District Governors, all joining together to reminisce over memories of 

the Club’s activities over the years.

DATE: 
Saturday 27 th March 2021

TIME:
Fellowship 11:30am - Meal 12:15pm

VENUE: 
Howick Club, Function Room 2 (Access through the main entrance)

107 Botany Road, Howick

$45.00 per person (cash bar)

To register your interest please contact one of our members by Monday 1st March

Contact:	 Clive Butler	 email : clive.classic@xtra.co.nz		  Phone : 09 265 1415
	 Lyn Butler		 email : lyn@suprg.co.nz		  Phone : 09 274 3954
	 Terry Carroll	 email : terrycarroll@xtra.co.nz		  Phone : 027 520 0830
	 Chris Martin	 email : ccmartin@xtra.co.nz		  Phone : 09 577 2207

Or return completed form to:

Lions Club of Pakuranga Panmure
15 Nevada Avenue, Pakuranga Heights, Auckland 2010.

Please register my/our attendance for the 60th Charter Anniversary Luncheon

Name: ________________________________________________________________

Address: ______________________________________________________________

Email address: _____________________________ 	 Phone: _____________________

Payment enclosed: $________ or paid online
If paying by online banking, our account number is:  12-3615-0069470-50
Please include your name in the “Particulars” section.
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SUN 21ST MARCH 2021 / 9AM

REGISTRATION PER PERSON: $15 	 |  CHILDREN UNDER 12 WITH ADULT : FREE

FUN & ADVENTURE IN THE REAL WEST - MYSTERY DESTINATIONS

Blockhouse Bay-Lynfield Lions

L O T S  O F  F A M I LY  F U N  W H I L E  D I S C O V E R I N G  G R E A T  D E S T I N A T I O N S 

WILD WESTIE FUN CAR RALLY/RAMBLE
What a fantastic way to spend a Sunday, treat yourself, family and friends to a great day out with a bit of adventure. Each year since 
2009 the Lions have taken many drivers and families on a rally/ramble to many exciting locations that the West of Auckland offers in the 
Lions Annual Wild Westie Family Car Rally/Ramble. No need for long Coromandel drives and motorways hassles when the West has the best.

This year we will take you to new places, challenging entrants to find solutions when passing key locations from the printed cryptic 
itinerary. Stoppinag at a stunning location for morning refreshments. Then on to further exploration, eventually reaching the ultimate 
destination where the Lions and volunteers will provide a sausage sizzle to compliment your own BYO lunch. After lunch there will be 
chance to take in further local attractions of interest to young and old.

All are advised to bring along, good walking shoes, swim clobber, and even fishing gear as opportunities will arise for use of all if so 
inclined.

Proceeds are going to the Blockhouse Bay-Green Bay Community Patrol to help reduce crime.

MORNING REFRESHMENTS AND A LUNCHTIME SAUSAGE INCLUDED. RAFFLES AVAILABLE.

REGISTRATIONS ESSENTIAL - DO IT NOW:
www.bhbl-lions.org/car-rally 
SUPPORTED BY

WWW.GRAYSPRINT.COM



2020
CHRISTMAS

DINNER
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Mangonui Lions Club
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INSTALLATION
OF A PICNIC TABLE 

Our club has been a consistent supporter of 
the Mangakahia Sports Complex, some say 
that without the input of the club back in the 
day it would not have been built.  As a club we 
have undertaken on many tasks over the years 
for the betterment of the complex including 
planting, pathway making, fencing, painting 
and recently the provision of an AED.  We are 
also going to fund an internal WiFi setup so 
that the hall is easier to use for gatherings that 
require the use of a PowerPoint display etc.

Our most recent contribution has been the
installation of a concrete picnic table next to 
the children’s playground that the complex 
committee recently installed.

Lion Royce Kokich initiated the project and 
managed the procurement and installation of 
the table, paid for by the sale of firewood last 
summer. Lion Royce, and Lions Rob Soar, Ian 
McBeth, Bill Pedersen and Bruce McPherson 
did the installation.

Lions Club of Mangakahia
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CAMP QUALITY
CAMP QUALITY

Papakura Lions club

Camp quality Papakura Lions Club helped to serve dinner 

on the final night. It was great to see all the kids dressed 

up as they were having a disco.  
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